
VILLAGE OF NORWOOD    

MEETING OF THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN 

REGULAR SESSION 

December 12, 2022 

 
The Mayor and Board of Aldermen met in regular session at the Norwood Town Hall on 

Monday, December 12, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. with Mayor Becky Bellue presiding.  Aldermen 

Tyler Glascock and Kimmi Sellers were present.  Alderman David Jett was absent. 

 

All motions carried unanimously unless otherwise noted.  

 

A motion was made by Ald. Sellers and seconded by Ald. Glascock approving the minutes 

of the November meeting. 

 

A motion was made by Ald. Glascock and seconded by Ald. Sellers approving the financial 

statement for November, as well as payment of the new bills for December. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

 

1. Police Report – Chief Kenny Stewart gave the monthly report. 

 

2.  Fire Report – Chief Jimmy Garig said that he was proud of Norwood for turning 

out in support of the fire tax renewal. 

 

3. Gas Report – Jimmy Garig reported that the gas usage has been up with the recent  

cold snap. 

 

4.  Maintenance Report – Kohnke Rogillio reported that they’ve been cleaning up a 

ton of trash around town.  We ask that people use the trash cans around town 

instead of throwing paper out along the roadway.  Speed bumps and signage have 

been placed on each side of the wooden bridge on Thompson Creek Road at 

Shady Grove Lane.  This is in an effort to slow people down, as the bridge is 

being damaged by speeding vehicles.  Mayor Bellue said that she has been told 

that the bridge is on the list to be replaced in the next 3 years. 

 

5. Clerk’s Report – Clerk Jennie Jelks reminded everyone to be working on their 

Ethics and Sexual Harassment classes, as this is the last month to get them done.   

 

6. Mayor/Aldermen Discussion – None 

 

7. Bid Opening for Old Town Hall Building – Morgan Improvements was the only 

bidder.  Paul Holmes with LMA will check the bid and work on getting a contract 

signed. 

 

 

 



NEW BUSINESS:  

 

1. Beer & Liquor License – A motion was made to approve the Beer & Liquor 

License for Jett’s Food Mart #1.  A motion was made to approve the Beer 

License for S&W Café. 

 

2. Speed Bumps on Gardenia Lane – After some discussion, it was decided that 

the police department will address the issue of speeding with local citizens.  

 

3. Citizen’s Participation – Mike Tumey asked for an update on the money that’s 

been discussed for Thompson Creek Road.  There was no update.  We are at 

the mercy of the grantors.  He also asked that the ditches be cleaned on 

Thompson Creek Road, as the water runs across the road in certain spots.  

Mayor Bellue said that she would check on that. 

 

 

There being no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn was made by Ald. Sellers 

and seconded by Ald. Glascock.  

 

 

_________________________________  ______________________________ 

Rebecca G. Bellue     Jennifer R. Jelks 

Mayor       Town Clerk 


